Minutes of the Meeting of March 6, 2018      

Minutes of the Nonpublic and Public Sessions of the Board of Library Trustees 
–  March 6, 2018  – 7:40PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
Karen Jew

David Partridge  
                  Sara Rockwell  


Patricia Leonard, Director 
Absent:     Steve Russo              
Present for the Public Session:  Aimee Gaudette

NONPUBLIC SESSION:
At 7:41PM, Ed made a motion to go in to a Nonpublic Session in accordance with RSA 91-A:3, II (a); Dave seconded; voted unanimously.  
After discussion, Dave made a motion to promote Children’s Librarian Aimee Gaudette to the position of Assistant Director/Children’s Librarian at a pay rate of $20/hour based on a 35-hour workweek as of May 1st, 2018.  Sara seconded; voted unanimously.

At 8:00PM Dave motioned to end the Nonpublic Session without sealing the minutes; Ed seconded; voted unanimously.  

PUBLIC SESSION:
The Public Session was called to order by Karen at 8:05PM.
Old Business:
Minutes: The minutes of the January meeting will be reviewed at the April meeting.
At 8:15PM Sara motioned to approve the February meeting minutes; Dave seconded; voted unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report:  The Library is basically on target; the Treasurer's Report (attached) shows an overage for equipment expenditure, but the Friends will be reimbursing the Library for this purchase.

Director's Report: (See attached report.) Pat will be restructuring job duties as responsibilities are being reassigned, including adding an evening Circulation Clerk, and updating the employee manual accordingly. The AED had a battery malfunction that is in the process of being fixed. The door handle and exterior handicap button are being addressed.
New Business:
Karen extended the offer of the Assistant Director's position to Aimee Gaudette; Aimee accepted.  
Karen will coordinate placing the new Little Free Library in front of the Library building.
There was discussion and agreement to change the day of the monthly Board meeting to the first Wednesday of the month; this change will start in April.

A candidate for Alternate Trustee will attend the April meeting to discuss possible nomination by the Board.

NHLTA Conference will be held in Manchester this year on Monday, May 14th
At 8:45PM, David motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Wednesday, April 4th at 7:30PM.
Submitted,
Karen Jew

